
 
 
 
 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

Northwest Regional Office  3190 160th Avenue SE  Bellevue, Washington  98008-5452  (425) 649-7000 
711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call (877) 833-6341 

 
 
November 12, 2020 
 
 
Jim Rard 
Marine Servicenter  
2417 T Avenue 
Anacortes, WA 98221 
 
Re: Cancellation of General NPDES Boatyard Permit 
 Permit No. WAG030095; Marine Servicenter  
 
Dear Jim Rard: 
 
This Department has received information and has verified that Marine Servicenter no longer needs 
coverage under the General NPDES Boatyard permit.  In view of this information, General NPDES 
Boatyard permit No. WAG030095 is canceled effective November 10, 2020. 
 
This permit cancellation in no way relieves Marine Servicenter from obligations associated with prior 
enforcement actions or permit fees. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this cancellation, please contact Stephanie Barney at (360) 255-4390 
or by email at stephanie.barney@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Rachel McCrea 
Water Quality Section Manager 
Northwest Regional Office 
 
Sent by Electronic Mail: jim@marinesc.com  
 
Ecc: WQ Permit Fee Unit (wqfee_unit@ecy.wa.gov) 

Stephanie Barney, BFO (Stephanie.barney@ecy.wa.gov)  
Chris Smith, WQ Compliance Specialist (chris.smith@ecy.wa.gov)  
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